## Appraisal Subcommittee

Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council

March 11, 2010

Peter Bratsch, Licensing Director Minnesota Department of Commerce 85 - 7th Place East Suite 600 St. Paul, Minnesota 55101

Dear Mr. Bratsch:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the proposed legislation amending Minnesota Statutes 2008, section 82B.14 (S.F. No. 3052). We have reviewed the proposal and are providing the following comments:

Currently, the Appraiser Qualifications Board approves Graduate Degree programs, not undergraduate college degree programs. The Appraisal Subcommittee (ASC) has no other comments on these proposed legislative changes.

Please contact us if you have any questions.

James R. Park Executive Director

Sincerely,